Manchester County Bridge Association

Council Meeting 
Held on Thursday 22 March 2007

At Manchester Bridge Club
Present: 
Jeff Smith (Chairman), Bernard Kaye (Treasurer), Gordon Rice (Secretary), Pat Buxton, Eve Lighthill, Bob Cooke, Boris Ewart, Jeff Morris, 
Ron Steadman, Sid Travers. 

1
Apologies for Absence: 
C.Bloch, R. Goldenfield, B. Lewis, D. Adelman, F. Bell, M. Byrne, 
K. Comrie, S. Mattinson.

2
Minutes of last Meeting held 10 October 2007 and Matters Arising:

3 a)
The team from Cheadle Hulme won the NICKO Plate Final. Our congratulations are given to the team of Mary Costagliola, Derek Gray, Peter Hodgson and Norman Southern that played in the final and also to Royce Alexander who played in earlier rounds.

3 i)
The matter with Yorkshire regarding the Youth Team has been resolved. Manchester has conceded the match.

3 l)
The election of the E.B.U. Chairman was within the terms of their Memorandum and Articles of Association. A successful nomination was accepted from the floor when two people had been nominated prior to the A.G.M.

The Minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record: proposed by Eve Lighthill and seconded by Bob Cooke.

3
Report of Officers: 

3.1 
Chairman (Jeff Smith): 

Jeff congratulated Michael Byrne’s team who reached the final of the B.G.B. Gold Cup, narrowly losing to a team from Scotland. Michael Byrne and Andrew Woodcock, both from Manchester, were part of the team winning the National Swiss Teams. Ben Green and Duncan Happer were the other members.

In the Gold Coast Congress in Australia Bill Hirst was a member of the winning team. Howard Melbourne and John Armstrong won the Pairs event.

Cheadle Hulme won the NICKO Plate as previously mentioned.

The E.B.U. had asked their members to complete a survey on various E.B.U. matters. 3500 replies had been received and the findings are to be published in the April edition of the E.B.U. Magazine.
The County Constitution requires updating in respect of the European Union’s Human Rights Act. Sid Travers will head a team to take this forward and, will ask Sussex County to forward a copy of their Pro-forma.

Under current legislation anyone teaching Bridge to juniors will require clearance from Criminal Records Office.

3.2
Treasurer (Bernard Kaye):

Bernard said he expected to receive the Audited Accounts by the end of April.  He said that they will show a Bank balance in the region of £11,000 compared to £8,500 for the previous year.

The Congress has shown a profit of £195 which is due to receiving sponsorship money of £400. Some of the main points were:

The Green Pointed Events at Risley had generated an income of approximately £1,000

An amount of £250 paid in June out of the Youth Budget related to the previous years accounts.

It was agreed at the meeting to pay Rodney Lighton £100 p.a. in respect of costs of maintaining the County Web site.

E.B.U. Membership Fees for the coming year will be:

	Club Affiliation
	£27.50
	

	Ordinary Members
	£21.50
	

	Under 25s
	£ 5.00
	

	Under 17s
	£ 2.00
	paid by the County

	Associate Members
	£ 5.50
	


3.3
Secretary (Gordon Rice)

Anna Gudge of Bridge Great Britain had requested and has been provided with details of County and Club events which could be published on the B.G.B. website. This will include Youth events, Green Pointed events, County events including the Annual Congress and clubs holding special events e.g. Santa Claus Pairs.

3.4
Membership Secretary (Bob Cooke)

E.B.U. will be centralising the Records Database starting in April 2008.

Subscriptions are to be paid direct to the E.B.U. and not the Membership Secretary.

New Members Packs will be sent out to players joining the County Association.

Current Membership is as follows:

Full members

707

Junior members
 
  13

Associate members
 
  15

The total is down from 749 members in 2006. 

3.5 
Green Point Event Secretary (Steve Mattinson)
No report was received in his absence.

3.6
Tournament Secretary (Pat Buxton)

The Ben Franks Tournament had attracted 21 pairs compared to 25 pairs the previous year. The event was won by Dave Debbage and Jeff Morris.

Five teams had entered the Gazette Cup which was won by Manchester A team. Four of the teams were from Manchester Bridge Club. The fifth team was from Cheadle Hulme Bridge Club who were runners up in the event. That team will receive an invitation to represent the County in a future Northern League event.

The Cantor Cup was once again a huge success and everyone enjoyed playing in the event. The winners were David Welsh and Martin Crowther.
The final of the Higson Cup and Trophy will be played at the end of April.

3.7
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)

No report was received in his absence.

3.8
League Secretary (Boris Ewart)

Boris reported that Inverted Minors had won League 2 and Whitefield Albatross League 3.

Barbara Lewis’s team has won through by default to the final of the Higson Cup. Whilst this was unfortunate such occurrences are not always avoidable.

The finals of the Higson Cup and Plate event will be on 29 April 2007. Mike Amos will be the Director for both events.
All cups and plates held by last year’s league winners are to be returned as soon as possible. Boris will e-mail each captain asking them to return the trophy.

3.9
Congress Secretary (Kevin Comrie)

No report was received in his absence.

3.10
Press & Publicity Office and Youth Officer (Jeff Morris and David Adelman).

Jeff reported that it was good to see so many young players participating at the Manchester Congress. He congratulated Michael Byrne in persuading so many of the England Junior Teams to come to Manchester for that event.
The County Junior Under 25s travelled to Sheffield to take part in the Junior Tollemache Trophy. Unfortunately they lost to Yorkshire.

10 players from Manchester and 4 from Liverpool took part in the Bridge Challenge event at Loughborough. Richard O’Connor from Manchester was part of a team that reached the final only to lose to the England Under 20 team. Another team including Ruth Franklin, David Barratt and Adam Hickman all from Manchester lost in the semi-final of the tournament. This was a remarkable achievement for such a young team and a letter of congratulation will be sent to each of them. Jeff said that most of the players taking part attended Manchester Grammar School.
After strenuous efforts by Jeff Morris the E.B.U. have agreed to send a team to represent England in the Girls European Under 25 Competition. There will also be teams taking part in the Under 25 Open and Under 20 Open competitions.
3.11
EBU Shareholders (Jeff Smith, Bernard Kaye and Gordon Rice)

The E.B.U. had held a survey recently and the response of the members will be published in the April edition of the E.B.U. Magazine.

There will be a paper made available by the Selection Committee.

A new Development Department has been established in Aylesbury with 2 new officers to be appointed by E.B.U. to fill the roles of Communications Officer and Club Liaison Officer. They will liaise with clubs and take forward their views.
4
Any Other Business

The One Day Green Pointed Joint Venture events will take place in May and July. However, Lancashire C.B.A. has intimated that they will no longer participate in these events after 2007. The Council have asked the Tournament Committee to discuss this matter and report back to Council.

The County Web page is available for news items pertaining to the County and its members to be published for general reading. Rodney should, therefore, monitor all articles sent for publication.
The meeting ended at 10.35 pm and thanks were extended to Manchester Bridge Club for their hospitality.

